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Second Year D.El.Ed. students successfully completed 
their 3-month school internship and are now back in 
the college for their regular classes and workshops.  

Second Year B.Ed. students continue their internship 
till 15th Feb 2020. 

Regular classes continued for the 1st Year students of 
both courses.  

The students of second year D.El.Ed have to submit  
report on their internship along with all the lesson 
plans that they had prepared during their practice 
teaching sessions.
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Suman Kumari speaking on Energy Conservation Day

Sandhya Sharma (B.Ed, SY)  in a practice teaching session

STUDENT'S ARENA

In the beginning I was not interested in teaching at all but as much as I took 
part in the different activities, I started enjoying this beautiful service. On my 
first day of practice teaching I was scared, confused and feeling anxious 
about the classes. The number of students made me more frustrated that 
how would I manage such number of kids especially how to teach or educate 
them in a proper way. We had done our practice teaching in the college but 
under the observation of our professor which is s safe zone. But there in the 
school the situation was quite challenging. We had to handle all the 
circumstances by ourselves with confidence and we had to provide them 
right and factual information which was really a tough job. Finally I did it with 
enthusiasm and dedication. I had never thought that I would be teaching in a 
class. 

My teaching experience has been incredible, and I think I learned as much 
from the class as I hope the students did. One of the reasons I enjoyed my 
teaching so much was because of the great students I had. I was guided by a 
good mentor and also got support of the teachers at the school. I had 
learned that teaching requires more than just reading notes loudly and 
guiding people through them. It requires reinforcement, seeking feedback 
and a million other things that I had never thought of. I owe a lot to my 
teachers who gave me incredible amount of assistance and advice. I want to 
thank all of them. I am truly looking forward to my career as a teacher. 

               - Bushra Tabassum  (D.El.Ed.-2nd Year -2018-20)

A two-member team from Aryabhatta Knowledge 
University visited our college on 20-Dec-2019 for the 
formal appointment of new faculty members and 
non-teaching staff.  In this meeting Biru Paksh Mahto 
(Social Science), Dr. Manisha Kumari (History), and Roshan 
Kumar (Performing Arts) were regularized to the post of 
Assistant Professor. Abhishek Kumar was regularized to 
the post of Librarian and Arjun Pandey as facilit ies and 
store-in-charger. 

We formally welcome all of them on board and wish them 
a happy tenure with us. 

SELECTION COMMITTEE MEETING

My Exper ience of  Pract ice Teaching. 

I, Bushra Tabassum am a student of Amaltas College of 
Education and I want to share my experience of internship 
teaching. There are lots of experience we earn in our life 
but the experience of teaching those beautiful kids, 
educating those unique children or helping those 
marvelous students to explore was just out of the world. 
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National Energy Conservation Day   was celebrated as a 
special hour event on 14-Dec-2019. Students spoke of   
energy consumption in our day-to-day lives and  
expressed their thoughts and views on how to   optimize 
our daily energy usage so as to conserve fossil fuels for a 
longer   time. They emphasized the usage of 
energy-efficient electric items like LED   bulbs.      

National Mathematics Day was celebrated on 22-Dec-2019. 
On this occasion the students focused on famous 
mathematicians of our country, and particularly Srinivas 
Ramanujan, in memory of whom we celebrate this day in 
India. Students spoke of his inspiring genius, and Sri 
Prabhakar Shukla (faculty) shared tips and tricks to solve 
multiplications of larger numbers.

My Int ernship Exper ience in School. 

My name is Shruti and right now I am studying in D.El.Ed. second year. I went 
for the three months teaching practice and here I want to share some of my 
memories and observations. My teaching philosophy is simple as pie. Teach 
like it is your last day. Try to give your abecedarians all of your knowledge so 
that knowledge can multiply. My teaching experience has been incredible. I 
never had to drag myself to class or felt like it was a dreadful thing.  Before I 
would start class especially for the first few times, I would get very nervous. But I began to 
really enjoy it and before long my anxiety about my teaching went away. I had wonderful 
students in my class. Just because the students were great, and the teaching was fun doesn't 
mean it was easy. Each one of my students (It still feels funny to call people 'my students') had 
different levels of understanding, different uses and different things they wanted to learn. The 
classes required a lot of preparations. My typical lesson planning session would go something 
like this: look over my feedback sheets to decide what I was going to teach. Do additional 
research to see if I missed key features that I would want to include. I learned that teaching is 
not only about the textbook, but a lot other things like understanding the psychology of the 
students and continuous feedback. I owe a lot to my teacher Biru Paksh Sir who gave me 
incredible assistance and support as a mentor. Lastly I would say " We do not learn from 
experience, we learn from reflecting on experience".-Shrut i Kum ar i (D.El.Ed.-2nd Yr -2018-20)

CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION

Students celebrating Christmas  in the college
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